
Thaddeus Schumacher 
Chairperson 

Philip Trapskin 

Vice Chairperson 

Franklin LaDien 

Secretary 

PHARMACY EXAMINING BOARD 

 

1400 E Washington Ave 
PO Box 8366 

Madison WI  53708-8366 

Email: dsps@wisconsin.gov 
Voice:  608-266-2112 

FAX:  608-251-3032 

 

 

 
11 April 2018 

 
 

Senator Stephen Nass, Senate Co-Chairperson 
Joint Committee for Review of Administrative Rules 
Room 10 South, State Capitol 

Madison, WI  53702 
 

Representative Joan Ballweg, Assembly Co-Chairperson 
Joint Committee for Review of Administrative Rules 
Room 210 North, State Capitol 

Madison, WI  53702 
 

 RE:  Petition for Authorization to Repeal Rule Phar 5.03 
 
Dear Senator Nass and Representative Ballweg: 

 
I am petitioning for authorization to repeal rule Phar 5.03.  A copy of the proposed rule is 

attached. 
 
Phar 5.03 requires a pharmacist to display his or her license in a manner conspicuous to the 

public view at the pharmacy where he or she engages in the practice of pharmacy.  2017 Act 18 
repealed s. 450.09 (5) which stated every original license issued by the board and the renewal 

license currently in force, if any, shall be displayed in the place of practice.   
 
Therefore, the Pharmacy Examining Board is requesting authorization to repeal the rule by 

utilizing the expedited process under s. 227.26 (4), Stats. 
 

Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Chairperson  
Pharmacy Examining Board 

 


